	   [image: image1.png]g .& 2
JE)
<

Ministry
of Justice





	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Our Reference: FOI 93937
	

	November 2014


Freedom of Information Request 
You asked the following of the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

Details of the number of incidents where prison keys have been lost in the following prisons in the past 4 years:

· Buckley Hall, Rochdale, Greater Manchester

· Forest Bank, Pendlebury, Greater Manchester

· Hindley, Bickershaw, Greater Manchester

· Manchester prev. known as Strangeways, Manchester. 

Please provide full details of measures taken to replace lost keys and costs. 

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds the information that you have asked for.

Table 1 – reported loss of keys:

	
	2010/11
	2011/12
	2012/13
	2013/14

	Buckley Hall
	0
	1
	0
	0

	Forest Bank
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Hindley
	0
	0
	0
	1

	Manchester
	0
	1
	3
	0


Security is a top priority within prisons and it is important that any potential risk of a compromise to security is rectified as quickly as possible in order to protect the public. When a key is reported as missing, an investigation is undertaken to consider whether it may have fallen into the hands of prisoners or third parties. Locking mechanisms and keys will be replaced unless it is clear from the investigation that security has not been compromised.
On the occasions referred to in the table, the subsequent investigations indicated that there was not a risk of compromise to security that warranted the replacement of locking mechanisms and therefore no costs were incurred.
You have the right to appeal our decision if you think it is incorrect. Details can be found in the ‘How to Appeal’ section below.
You can also view information that the Ministry of Justice has disclosed in response to previous Freedom of Information requests. Responses are anonymised and published on our on-line disclosure log which can be found on the MoJ website:

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/ministry-of-justice/series/freedom-of-information-disclosure-log
​You can find more information in the full text of the Act (available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/contents).
